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January 28, 2014
Dear KR Families,


January has flown by. As you will tell by the length of this letter, January has been jam-packed! After what seemed like endless indoor recess, we have been lucky to be outside for recess a few days this week! Thank you for sending your child with warm coats and hats and mittens. Even though we haven’t had a lot of snow to play in at Dwight, we have read stories about snow and have written about snow and made snowmen. We also learned how to copy and paste on the computer by making snowmen! 

We have settled back into our routines and are working hard once again. As the children are starting to add “juicy details” to their writing, some of the children are even writing on the back of the paper Weekend News! I am so proud of the work they are doing. They are learning to stretch out their words, use spaces, and periods. We are currently writing about a moment from the life of a kindergartener.  Popular themes include: birthdays, the first day of school, favorite part of a vacation, and a special gift from the holidays.  They are using these special moments to write a true story with a beginning, middle and end.  The students are writing a sentence about the event, and a corresponding detail (who was with you, what was the weather like, were you nervous) to give the reader a better understanding about what was happening at that moment. Our next unit in writing is letter writing, which is also a huge favorite. Expect lots of letters coming home.
The students just finished an exciting project in the library media center based on The Three Little Pigs.  We read many versions of the classic tale, including The Three Little Wolves and the Big Bad Pig, The Three Little Fish and The Big Bad Shark, and The Three Little Gators. Each book presented the students with a different habitat from around the world.  Next, we created our own story based on the different animals and habitats we learned about.  We chose a setting for our story, a set of 3 animals for our prey, and a big, bad predator.  We worked in coordination with Mrs. Robinson, our library media specialist.  KR’s story turned out to be The Three Little Chimpanzees and The Big, Bad Leopard.  The students were responsible for a specific part of the story, for which they then wrote a sentence and drew a picture. Next, we went to the LMC and they transferred their work to KidPix. Shortly, they will get to record their voices. When the project is completed, you will be able to access it on Infinite Campus.
Today, your child brought home their “Home Book Bag” with Just Right Books to share with you. Thank you in advance for returning these on Monday. They are very excited to read to their families, from mom and dad to brother, sister, grandma, grandpa, cousins, even pets!  In school, they enjoy sharing these books with their reading partners. 

In math we have learned several new “big words”. Children love to add big words to their vocabulary. If you reinforce them at home, they will quickly “own” them!

The first is symmetry. We have learned that symmetrical objects can be found all around us – even our bodies are symmetrical! We read two of Jan Brett’s books: The Mitten  and The Hat, then made beautiful symmetrical mittens and hats that are now hanging in the hall. They enjoyed learning about solid shapes and loved seeing the variety of shapes you sent in. 
 We also learned the names of solid shapes (cone, sphere, rectangular prism, cylinder and cube) as well as learning about what makes each shape unique.  We discussed faces, edges and corners, and whether or not shapes can stack or roll.  Thank you to those families that sent in shapes from home.  We used those shapes to graph how many of each kind we had.
February will be a very busy month in KR. We will be preparing for the 100th day of school on February 6th, which is always a cause for celebration in kindergarten. Yesterday,, your students brought home “Assignment #1”, “Assignment #2 is coming home today to prepare for the big day! We will be operating the KR Post Office the week of Valentine’s Day. Information regarding Valentine’s Day will be coming home Friday.





Fondly,





Kathy Rafsky
